


EAST COTTINGWITH PARISH COUNCIL
[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of an Extraordinary Meeting of the Parish Council held at Storwood Shoot Lodge, Storwood,  at 8.00pm on Thursday 13th June 2019

Present: Councillors P. Rhodes (Chairman), N. Hobbs (Vice-Chairman),  S. Ashton, D. Griffith, C.Cornmell, P.Shervington

Due to the absence of the Clerk, the Chairman acted as Proper Officer

1) There were no apologies for absence: there was one member of the public present
2) no declarations of interest
3) Mrs Burnett gave her address to council
Item 5 was taken next on the application for change of land use for the siting of four cabins.
The Chairman made the observation that as a resident of Storwood he had had no complaints from near neighbours about the current use of the site or its visitors
Councillors Shervington; Hobbs; Ashton; Cornmell had no objections subject to there being no need of tree clearance.
Councillor Griffiths objected due to concern over on-going expansion.

Carried: to make no objection subject to there being no tree clearance. 

The council went into closed session to discuss item 4)

4) the council were pleased to have three applicants for the post of co-opted parish Councillor, which shows the enthusiasm existing within the village and is an encouraging sign for the future of the parish.
The council were of the view that all three were excellent candidates but after lengthy deliberations voted unanimously to appoint Carol Stevens

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.00pm.
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